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* In 2019 the City received a top up from the Federal Gas Tax Fund (GTF) of 
$51.4 million. This one-time transfer was provided to municipalities and First 
Nation communities to address capital funding needs. At that time the 
unallocated funds were placed in the corporate funding pool. Administration has 
identified approved capital projects within the 2019-2022 capital budget, originally 
funded through Pay-as-you-go and MSI that are eligible for GTF. The unallocated 
GTF funding has been applied to these projects, with the Pay-as-you-go and MSI 
funding originally approved for these projects being released to the corporate 
funding pool. Overall, there is no additional funding available, this is an 
administrative budget adjustment reallocating amounts between the funding 
sources. The GTF top-up of $51.4 million was applied to replacement of Latta 
Bridge, and renovation and upgrades for Edmonton Expo Centre, Kinsmen Sport 
Centre, Confederation Leisure Centre and Callingwood Twin Arenas.  
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